
 Valley Manor 

Memo 

To: Residents and Family  

From: Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 

Date: February 3, 2025 

Re: Enteric Outbreak Update 
  

Public Health has confirmed today that with no new cases as of midnight Friday, 
February 1, 2025, our enteric outbreak has been declared over. All visiting 
restrictions have been lifted. Activities will resume with full programing. Thank you 
to all staff and visitors for following Infection Prevention and Control Practices to 
help bring this to an end. 

Total Case Count for the Outbreak: 

• Zone 2 (rooms 101-120): 21 

• Zone 3 (17-32): 10 

• Zone 4 (1-16): 18 

• Staff cases: 44 

 

Thank you, 

Tina O’Malley RN, ICC 


